
 

 

 *******February 9, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, February 9, 2022.  

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Kaaz, Commissioner Doug Smith 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; David Van 

Parys, Senior County Counselor; Bill Noll, Infrastructure and Construction Services; TerriLois Mashburn, 

Register of Deeds; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents: Mark Preisinger. AW Himpel, John Matthews, Dennis Taylor 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

There were no public comments. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Commissioner Mike Smith read a proclamation for Black History month. 

 

Mark Loughry requested approval of a letter of support for Charter Communications for broadband internet. 

 

Commissioner Stieben reported Senate Bill 318 is sitting in the House Taxation Committee indicating the 

language has been attached to the fire relief bill for western Kansas.  

 

The Board recognized TerriLois Mashburn, Register of Deeds, for receiving an award for the most 

subscriptions to the property fraud alerts. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to accept 

the consent agenda for Wednesday, February 9, 2022 as presented. 

                      Motion passed, 5-0.   

 

Mr. Loughry presented applications for the Kansas Judicial Nominating Committee.  

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Stieben and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to appoint 

Greg Beck to the First Judicial District Nomination Commission. 

                        Motion passed, 4-1 Commissioner Kaaz voting nay.  

 

Commissioners Kaaz and Mike Smith attended the Association of the United States Army breakfast 

yesterday.  

 

Commissioner Doug Smith will attend the Basehor City Council meeting. 

 

Commissioner Culbertson attended the Easton City Council meeting on Monday and the Leavenworth City 

Council meeting last night. 

 

Commissioner Culbertson spoke about the special use permit for Flatlands Landfill. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Kaaz and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to adjourn. 

  Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 9:24 a.m. 



 

 

 *******February 9, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a work session on Wednesday, February 9, 2022.  

Commissioner Mike Smith, Commissioner Doug Smith, Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Kaaz 

and Commissioner Stieben are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; George 

Brajkovic, Tonganoxie City Manager; Tim Vandall, Lansing City Administrator; Mike Spickelmier, 

Lansing Public Works Director; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times;  

 

 

A work session was held to discuss the Kansas Base Grant projects. 

 

The Board ended the work session at  10:14 a.m. 


